Petro-Can project hearing halted due to lovers 

Edmonton Sun, Feb 20 2009 

Alberta's Energy Resources Conservation Board has put a Petro-Canada project hearing on hold because one of its employees has been dating a worker from the company.

The ERCB says it has put the employee, who was not a decision maker, on administrative leave.

The couple were both involved in a hearing on an application filed by Petro-Canada to drill 11 sour gas wells and two pipelines in southeastern Alberta.

COMPANY POLICY

ERCB spokesman Bob Curran says the agency has a policy that employees cannot be involved in an application if they have a personal relationship with someone who works for an applicant. 

He says the policy is to ensure the integrity of the hearing process.

The board has also called in a third party to determine if the relationship has affected the hearing or the board's ability to deal with the application objectively.
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